

People Directorate Children's Social Care and Safeguarding

Mel John-Ross, Service Director

Christina Savage

By email to: request-465622b6a4888b@whatdotheyknow.com My Ref: FOIA/1894

Your Ref:

Date: 23 March 2018 Enquiries to: Tom Grierson Direct Dial: 01226 770770

E-Mail: informationrequests@barnsley.gov.uk

Dear Christina

Re: Request for Information - Freedom of Information Act 2000

I wish to confirm that the People Directorate has now completed its search for the information which you requested by e-mail on 5 March 2018.

Your questions and my findings are as follows:-

1. How many children became 'looked after' in your local authority in the financial year of 1 April 2016 to 31 March 2017?

130

2. Of the children in Q1, how many were in a group of siblings of two or more?

64

3. How many of the children that became 'looked after' in your local authority in the financial year of 1 April 2016 to 31 March 2017 were initially placed in Kinship Care/Connected Persons care?

27

- 4. How many looked after children in your local authority are currently placed following care proceedings:
 - a. With long term LA foster carers

35

b. In kinship care foster placements

5. a. How many applications to be a kinship carer did you receive in the financial year of 1 April 2016 to 31 March 2017 in respect of children subject to Care Proceedings?

8

b. How many of those (5.a.) applications were successful?

Due to our low numbers (<5) disclosure of this figure could risk the identification of individuals and is therefore exempt under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

6. How many children in your local authority were made the subject of Special Guardianship Orders following Care Proceedings in 2016/17?

50

- 7. How many of your local authority's current foster carers are prepared and approved to be long term foster carers of sibling groups of:
 - a. 2

12

b. 3 or more

0

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact Tom Grierson on (01226) 770770. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are unhappy with the way the Directorate has handled your request, you may ask for an internal review. Please clearly mark your correspondence 'Complaint' and address it to:

Barnsley MBC
Customer Feedback and Improvement Team
PO Box 634
Barnsley
S70 9GG
email:informationrequests@barnsley.gov.uk

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:-

COPYRIGHT STATEMENT

(©) Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council 1st September 2013.

This information is a relevant copyright work for the purposes of the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. It is owned solely by Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council but is available for re-use without charge, including for commercial purposes, in accordance with the terms of the Open Government Licence found at The National Archives Website http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence When re- using the information please ensure that you:

Acknowledge the copyright and source of the information by including the following attribution statement: "Contains Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council information (©) Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council. Licensed under the Open Government Licence." Include the same acknowledgement in any sub-licences you grant, and a requirement that any further sub-licences do the same.

Do not use the informatio in a way that suggests that the Council endorses you or your use of the information.

The information is licensed "as is". The Council is not liable for any errors or omissions in the information and shall not be liable for any loss, injury or damage of any kind caused by its use.

Customer Services Team
Information Commissioner's Office
Wycliffe House
Water Lane
Wilmslow
Cheshire
SK9 5AF

website address: www.ico.org.uk

M. Jan-Ross.

Yours sincerely

Mel John-Ross

Service Director - Children's Social Care and Safeguarding

COPYRIGHT STATEMENT

(©) Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council 1st September 2013.

This information is a relevant copyright work for the purposes of the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. It is owned solely by Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council but is available for re-use without charge, including for commercial purposes, in accordance with the terms of the Open Government Licence found at The National Archives Website http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence When re- using the information please ensure that you:

Acknowledge the copyright and source of the information by including the following attribution statement: "Contains Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council information (©) Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council. Licensed under the Open Government Licence." Include the same acknowledgement in any sub-licences you grant, and a requirement that any further sub-licences do the same.

Do not use the informatio in a way that suggests that the Council endorses you or your use of the information.

The information is licensed "as is". The Council is not liable for any errors or omissions in the information and shall not be liable for any loss, injury or damage of any kind caused by its use.